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Chair Iannicca and Members of Regional Council, 

The Ministry of Long-Term Care announced a new provincial investment for the fiscal 
year 2022-23 through a Local Priorities Fund at the beginning of this year. This 
funding is intended to enable better flow for Long Term Care (LTC) admissions and 
prevent unnecessary hospitalization by covering the cost for specialized staffing, 
equipment, and services to: 

• enable the admission of older adults in the community with specialized needs
into LTC;

• support current LTC residents with new, or increasingly complex medical
conditions or specialized equipment needs to receive comprehensive care
and treatment within their LTC home rather than being transferred to hospital;
and

• support the timely admission of eligible high needs patients designated as
alternate level of care (ALC) to LTC.

Each of the Regional homes submitted a proposal through Ontario Health before the 
deadline of January 16, 2023 and all f ive proposals were approved on February 14, 
2023.  

The amounts of funding received per home are indicated below: 

Home Amount received 
Tall Pines $109,884 
Davis Centre $93,785 
Malton Village $94,784 
Peel Manor $110,784 
Sheridan Villa $110,685 

Total $519,922 

This memo is provided to inform Members of Council that the funding received must 
be utilized by March 31, 2023 and any unspent funds must be returned. 

Nancy Polsinelli, Commissioner of Health Services 

Attach:  Ontario Health Funding Letters 

To:  Regional Chair and 
Members of Council 

Date: February 27, 2023 

 

From:   Nancy Polsinelli, 
Commissioner of 
Health Services 

Subject: Ontario Health Funding 
Receipt for Long Term Care 
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Ontario Health Central | 199 County Court Blvd.,  | Brampton, ON L6W 4P3 

February 14, 2023 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ann-Marie Case-Volkert 
Interim Director, Long Term Care 
The Regional Municipality of Peel 
In respect of Tall Pines 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
ZZGLHINdocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Case-Volkert: 

Re:   2022-23 One-Time Funding for Local Priorities  

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that The Regional 
Municipality of Peel in respect of Tall Pines, will receive one-time funding up to $109,884 in fiscal 
year 2022-23 for Local Priorities that will enable targeted investments in specialized staffing, 
equipment and services to support the specialized needs of existing and new Long-Term Care 
(LTC) residents, prevent unnecessary hospitalizations, and enable better transitions from 
hospitals to LTC homes. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the 
attached Appendix 1 and the Local Priorities Fund Policy. 

Pursuant to a transfer order made by the Minister of Health under subsection 40(1) of the 
Connecting Care Act, 2019, the Long-term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement 
between The Regional Municipality of Peel and the Central West Local Health Integration Network 
dated effective March 31, 2021, as amended, was transferred to Ontario Health, effective April 1, 
2021 (the “LSAA”). All references in the LSAA to the Central West Local Health Integration 
Network shall refer to Ontario Health. All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will remain the 
same. Unless otherwise indicated, capitalized terms in this letter have the same meaning as those 
set out in the LSAA.  

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives 
notice that, subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the LSAA between 
The Regional Municipality of Peel and Ontario Health with effect as of the date this letter is signed 
back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in the LSAA 
and what is added to the LSAA by this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter including 
Appendix 1 will govern.  

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the funding, the terms and conditions, as well 
as the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning the sign-back form via email to 
OH-Central.Funding@OntarioHealth.ca within 5 business days of receipt of this letter so that 
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payments can be processed as soon as possible. Funding will be provided via Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT) according to the regular scheduled cash flow payments once the sign-back is 
received. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ure Ihekanandu, Lead, Performance, Accountability 
and Funding Allocation, Ontario Health Central, at Ure.Ihekanandu@OntarioHealth.ca.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
contribution to the provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to 
maintaining a strong working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation  
Ontario Health Central 
 
Attachments: Appendix 1 
  Local Priorities Fund Policy 
   
c: Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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Ontario Health Central | 2655 North Sheridan Way, Suite 140 | Mississauga, ON L5K 2P8 
 

 
February 14, 2023 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ann-Marie Case-Volkert 
Interim Director, Long Term Care 
The Regional Municipality of Peel 
In respect of Sheridan Villa Long Term Care Centre 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
ZZGLHINdocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Case-Volkert: 

Re:   2022-23 One-Time Funding for Local Priorities  

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that The Regional 
Municipality of Peel in respect of Sheridan Villa Long Term Care Centre, will receive one-time 
funding up to $110,685 in fiscal year 2022-23 for Local Priorities that will enable targeted 
investments in specialized staffing, equipment and services to support the specialized needs of 
existing and new Long-Term Care (LTC) residents, prevent unnecessary hospitalizations, and 
enable better transitions from hospitals to LTC homes. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the 
attached Appendix 1 and the Local Priorities Fund Policy. 

Pursuant to a transfer order made by the Minister of Health under subsection 40(1) of the 
Connecting Care Act, 2019, the Long-term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement 
between The Regional Municipality of Peel and the Mississauga Halton Local Health Integration 
Network dated effective March 31, 2021, as amended, was transferred to Ontario Health, effective 
April 1, 2021 (the “LSAA”). All references in the LSAA to the Mississauga Halton Local Health 
Integration Network shall refer to Ontario Health. All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will 
remain the same. Unless otherwise indicated, capitalized terms in this letter have the same 
meaning as those set out in the LSAA.  

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives 
notice that, subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the LSAA between 
The Regional Municipality of Peel and Ontario Health with effect as of the date this letter is signed 
back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in the LSAA 
and what is added to the LSAA by this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter including 
Appendix 1 will govern.  

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the funding, the terms and conditions, as well 
as the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning the sign-back form via email to 
OH-Central.Funding@OntarioHealth.ca within 5 business days of receipt of this letter so that 
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payments can be processed as soon as possible. Funding will be provided via Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT) according to the regular scheduled cash flow payments once the sign-back is 
received. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ure Ihekanandu, Lead, Performance, Accountability 
and Funding Allocation, Ontario Health Central, at Ure.Ihekanandu@OntarioHealth.ca.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
contribution to the provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to 
maintaining a strong working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation  
Ontario Health Central 
 
Attachments: Appendix 1 
  Local Priorities Fund Policy 
   
c: Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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Ontario Health Central | 199 County Court Blvd.,  | Brampton, ON L6W 4P3 
 

 
February 14, 2023 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ann-Marie Case-Volkert 
Interim Director, Long Term Care 
The Regional Municipality of Peel 
In respect of Peel Manor 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
ZZGLHINdocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Case-Volkert: 

Re:   2022-23 One-Time Funding for Local Priorities  

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that The Regional 
Municipality of Peel in respect of Peel Manor, will receive one-time funding up to $110,784 in 
fiscal year 2022-23 for Local Priorities that will enable targeted investments in specialized staffing, 
equipment and services to support the specialized needs of existing and new Long-Term Care 
(LTC) residents, prevent unnecessary hospitalizations, and enable better transitions from 
hospitals to LTC homes. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the 
attached Appendix 1 and the Local Priorities Fund Policy. 

Pursuant to a transfer order made by the Minister of Health under subsection 40(1) of the 
Connecting Care Act, 2019, the Long-term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement 
between The Regional Municipality of Peel and the Central West Local Health Integration Network 
dated effective March 31, 2021, as amended, was transferred to Ontario Health, effective April 1, 
2021 (the “LSAA”). All references in the LSAA to the Central West Local Health Integration 
Network shall refer to Ontario Health. All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will remain the 
same. Unless otherwise indicated, capitalized terms in this letter have the same meaning as those 
set out in the LSAA.  

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives 
notice that, subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the LSAA between 
The Regional Municipality of Peel and Ontario Health with effect as of the date this letter is signed 
back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in the LSAA 
and what is added to the LSAA by this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter including 
Appendix 1 will govern.  

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the funding, the terms and conditions, as well 
as the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning the sign-back form via email to 
OH-Central.Funding@OntarioHealth.ca within 5 business days of receipt of this letter so that 
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payments can be processed as soon as possible. Funding will be provided via Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT) according to the regular scheduled cash flow payments once the sign-back is 
received. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ure Ihekanandu, Lead, Performance, Accountability 
and Funding Allocation, Ontario Health Central, at Ure.Ihekanandu@OntarioHealth.ca.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
contribution to the provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to 
maintaining a strong working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation  
Ontario Health Central 
 
Attachments: Appendix 1 
  Local Priorities Fund Policy 
   
c: Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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Ontario Health Central | 199 County Court Blvd.,  | Brampton, ON L6W 4P3 
 

 
February 14, 2023 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ann-Marie Case-Volkert 
Interim Director, Long Term Care 
The Regional Municipality of Peel 
In respect of Malton Village 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
ZZGLHINdocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Case-Volkert: 

Re:   2022-23 One-Time Funding for Local Priorities  

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that The Regional 
Municipality of Peel in respect of Malton Village, will receive one-time funding up to $94,784 in 
fiscal year 2022-23 for Local Priorities that will enable targeted investments in specialized staffing, 
equipment and services to support the specialized needs of existing and new Long-Term Care 
(LTC) residents, prevent unnecessary hospitalizations, and enable better transitions from 
hospitals to LTC homes. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the 
attached Appendix 1 and the Local Priorities Fund Policy. 

Pursuant to a transfer order made by the Minister of Health under subsection 40(1) of the 
Connecting Care Act, 2019, the Long-term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement 
between The Regional Municipality of Peel and the Central West Local Health Integration Network 
dated effective March 31, 2021, as amended, was transferred to Ontario Health, effective April 1, 
2021 (the “LSAA”). All references in the LSAA to the Central West Local Health Integration 
Network shall refer to Ontario Health. All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will remain the 
same. Unless otherwise indicated, capitalized terms in this letter have the same meaning as those 
set out in the LSAA.  

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives 
notice that, subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the LSAA between 
The Regional Municipality of Peel and Ontario Health with effect as of the date this letter is signed 
back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in the LSAA 
and what is added to the LSAA by this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter including 
Appendix 1 will govern.  

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the funding, the terms and conditions, as well 
as the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning the sign-back form via email to 
OH-Central.Funding@OntarioHealth.ca within 5 business days of receipt of this letter so that 
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payments can be processed as soon as possible. Funding will be provided via Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT) according to the regular scheduled cash flow payments once the sign-back is 
received. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ure Ihekanandu, Lead, Performance, Accountability 
and Funding Allocation, Ontario Health Central, at Ure.Ihekanandu@OntarioHealth.ca.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
contribution to the provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to 
maintaining a strong working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation  
Ontario Health Central 
 
Attachments: Appendix 1 
  Local Priorities Fund Policy 
   
c: Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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Ontario Health Central | 199 County Court Blvd.,  | Brampton, ON L6W 4P3 
 

 
February 14, 2023 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ann-Marie Case-Volkert 
Interim Director, Long Term Care 
Peel Housing Corporation, Vera M. Davis 
In respect of The Davis Centre 
10 Peel Centre Drive 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
ZZGLHINdocuments@peelregion.ca 

Dear Ms. Case-Volkert: 

Re:   2022-23 One-Time Funding for Local Priorities  

Ontario Health, through Ontario Health Central, is pleased to advise that Peel Housing 
Corporation, Vera M. Davis in respect of The Davis Centre, will receive one-time funding up to 
$93,785 in fiscal year 2022-23 for Local Priorities that will enable targeted investments in 
specialized staffing, equipment and services to support the specialized needs of existing and new 
Long-Term Care (LTC) residents, prevent unnecessary hospitalizations, and enable better 
transitions from hospitals to LTC homes. 

Details of the funding and the terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in the 
attached Appendix 1 and the Local Priorities Fund Policy. 

Pursuant to a transfer order made by the Minister of Health under subsection 40(1) of the 
Connecting Care Act, 2019, the Long-term Care Home Service Accountability Agreement 
between Peel Housing Corporation, Vera M. Davis and the Central West Local Health Integration 
Network dated effective March 31, 2021, as amended, was transferred to Ontario Health, effective 
April 1, 2021 (the “LSAA”). All references in the LSAA to the Central West Local Health 
Integration Network shall refer to Ontario Health. All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will 
remain the same. Unless otherwise indicated, capitalized terms in this letter have the same 
meaning as those set out in the LSAA.  

In accordance with Section 22 of the Connecting Care Act, 2019, Ontario Health hereby gives 
notice that, subject to your organization’s agreement, it proposes to amend the LSAA between 
Peel Housing Corporation, Vera M. Davis and Ontario Health with effect as of the date this letter 
is signed back by your organization. To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in 
the LSAA and what is added to the LSAA by this letter, the terms and conditions in this letter 
including Appendix 1 will govern.  

Please indicate your organization’s acceptance of the funding, the terms and conditions, as well 
as the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning the sign-back form via email to 
OH-Central.Funding@OntarioHealth.ca within 5 business days of receipt of this letter so that 
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payments can be processed as soon as possible. Funding will be provided via Electronic Funds 
Transfer (EFT) according to the regular scheduled cash flow payments once the sign-back is 
received. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ure Ihekanandu, Lead, Performance, Accountability 
and Funding Allocation, Ontario Health Central, at Ure.Ihekanandu@OntarioHealth.ca.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
contribution to the provision of high-quality services in our community and look forward to 
maintaining a strong working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jeff Kwan 
Vice President, Performance, Accountability and Funding Allocation  
Ontario Health Central 
 
Attachments: Appendix 1 
  Local Priorities Fund Policy 
   
c: Susan deRyk, Chief Regional Officer, Ontario Health Central and West Regions 
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